
 

 

 
 

 
Information for Competitors 

 

ACP (Automóvel Club de Portugal) has been closely monitoring the situation 

regarding the wave of wildfires in mainland Portugal, particularly in all areas that the 

Rally de Portugal Histórico 2024 is scheduled to pass through. Unfortunately, the 

fires continue to affect the northern and central regions of the country. 

 

There are currently no restrictions from the official authorities regarding the event's 

organization, and the weather forecast for the next 24-48 hours predicts a significant 

drop in temperature, with the possibility of rain over the weekend prior to the event, 

which will certainly help alleviate the current situation. 

 

Any changes or additional information regarding the above will be immediately 

communicated to all competitors. 

 

We are confident that all conditions will be met for the event to take place as 

planned, and that it will once again be a great success. 

 

Best Regards 


